Weldon Library Board Minutes
July 20, 2021
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:03 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Danielle Barton, Alycia Brockman, Sandra Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters and Susan Westray.  Librarian Lori Rich was also present. Christi Baker arrived at 7:47 P.M.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the June meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The June beginning balance at First Mid was $12,679.92.  Receipts for June were $8,697.44. The disbursements for the month were $7,002.00 ending in a balance of $14,375.36 on June 30, 2021. The June beginning balance at First National was $942.42.  There were no receipts nor disbursements for the month ending in a balance of $942.42 on June 30, 2021.Payroll and expenses were also reviewed. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Danielle Barton, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Summer Reading program has fifty-three children signed up and forty-seven received prizes.  Attendance for each week:

Week 1 – 39


Week 2 – 43


Week 3 – 31


Week 4 – 39


Week 5 – 32


Week 6 – 40

Winners of the reading contests were Clara B and Maddie W.  Winner of the drawing for 7th and up was Jesse E.  After all donations and expenses, including additional staff, the net cost of the program was $85.88.  The theme for next year is Read Beyond the Beaten Path The plan for next year is to make the program one hour long and to change the age groups slightly.
Back to School Bash will be held on July 21st at 6:00 pm at the Weldon Firehouse.  Older kids from the Summer Reading program will be doing Lemonade Wars.  There will also be hot dogs, sno cones, inflatables and backpack/school supply give away.

Ladies night was held on July 16th at 6:00 P.M.  There were 14 people in attendance, 16 paid.  All supplies used were leftovers from previous projects.

Cloud Library Stats: June circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 32,723 items: 21,483 were eBooks, 11,240 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,027.
Petty cash funds received for June totaled $225.60; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $42.35. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $183.25.  Expenses for the month totaled $55.05.
The Bimonthly Report was reviewed.

Lori reported that the FY2021 Per Capita Grant was awarded to the library in the amount of $1,227.20.

FY2022 Per Capita Grant requirements are still not available.

The ILLINET/OCLC invoice and services program renewal agreement were received for FY2022. The cost will be $216.60 after a COVID-19 discount of $2.12.

A postcard was received by the library with information about a humanities grant “Relief money for libraries”.  Lori submitted an application.  If approved, the library would receive up to $5,500.00 for recovery of lost revenue due to the pandemic.

OLD BUSINESS
Notary information was received.  Libraries are limited to charging no more than $1.00 per notarized signature.  Approximate to become a Notary is $75.00.  We need additional information on the community need for this service before deciding if it is something the library should offer.
Library inspection report update, Bob will take the fire extinguisher to Champaign to get it recertified.

Trustee training has been completed. 

The requirements of the Per Capita Grant are still not available from the state.  This was tabled again until the July meeting.

The library received a reply from Ray Hoops to the letter sent with idea for future development and expansion of the library.  Mr. Hoops stated he like our ideas and feels they are efficacious.
NEW BUSINESS
Building Maintenance Ordinance 21-03 was reviewed.  A motion was made by Alycia Brockman to adopt the ordinance and was seconded by Susan Westray.  The vote was unanimous 7-0.  Ordinance 21-03 was signed by President Amanda Walters.  Certification of the vote was signed by Secretary Sandra Sanders.

The Public Notice of Ordinance 21-03 was signed by Secretary Sandra Sanders.

Budget & Appropriation Ordinance 21-04 was reviewed.  A motion was made by Bob Walters to adopt and seconded by Alycia Brockman.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  Ordinance 21-04 was signed by President Amanda Walters and attested by Secretary Sandra Sanders.
Update, the First National Bank Grant the library plans to apply for to get automatic doors is due on October 15, 2021.

Lori Rich’s twenty years of service were discussed.  Alycia Brockman made a motion to give a $500.00 bonus to Lori in honor of her 20th anniversary with the Library.  The motion was seconded by Danielle Barton.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

Having no other business, a motion was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Danielle Barton, to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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